
City of White, GA 

City Council Meeting 
May 7, 2018 

 
 
Present at the meeting were Mayor Kim Billue, Councilman Dennis Huskins, 
Councilman Tina Wilhite, City Clerk Robin Deal and City Attorney, Leslie Simmons. 
 
The meeting was called to order by our Mayor Billue at 7:00 p.m.  Councilman Huskins 
opened the meeting with an invocation. 
 
The minutes from the meeting of April 2, 2018 were read and approved. 
 
Mayor Billue stated the proposed Car Wash Ordinance was pushed to the next council 
meeting. 
 
Mayor Billue gave an update on city hall and reviewed a possible bid for the work that 
needs to be done.  Michael Parker Construction has submitted a bid. Councilman 
Dennis Huskins made a motion this be tabled till the next council meeting.  
Councilman Wilhite seconded and the vote carried. 
 
Chief Hunter gave an update on the police department and announced a chaplain had 
been selected.  Pastor Jerry Jude from Bread of Life Church will serve. 
 
Jimmy Nichols reported on the progress of the water dept. 
 
Mayor Billue discussed the need for the city to get a safety deposit box.  Councilman 
Huskins made a motion and Councilman Wilhite seconded.  A vote was taken and the 
motion carried. 
 
Mayor Billue discussed the possibility of having a local Farmer’s Market here at City 
Hall twice a week.  Councilman Huskins made a motion and Councilman Wilhite 
seconded.  A vote was taken and the motion carried. 
 
Mayor Billue discussed the lack of members on the Planning and Zoning Committees.  
She asked for volunteers.  No one stepped forward. 
 
Mayor Billue discussed a request for annexation of property into the city belonging to 
Mike McConnville.  The motion was made by Councilman Huskins and seconded by 
Councilman Wilhite.  A vote was taken and the motion carried.  Proper paperwork will 
need to be filed. 
 
Mayor Billue discussed the possibility of the city purchasing 26 acres of land to be used 
for a multi-purpose building, senior center, park, nature trail, eco pond, and ballfields.  



A public hearing/special meeting was planned for 6:30 p.m. on May 29th.  Councilman 
Huskins made a motion and it was seconded by Councilman Wilhite.  A vote was taken 
and the motion carried.   
 
Councilman Huskins made the motion to end the meeting.  Councilman Wilhite 
seconded the motion.  A vote was taken and the motion carried.  The meeting was 
closed at 7:45. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Robin Deal, City Clerk 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 


